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Sponsor of the Week:  Please add 
Wagonwheel American Grill as sponsor of 
the week 

THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISHé 
June 21, 2015-June 27, 2015 

Eucharistic Adoration 
 
A Holy Hour before the Most Blessed Sacrament repairs 
for evils of the world.  

Blessed John Paul II 
 

If you or someone you know is interested in 
going to Eucharistic Adoration on Mondays 
or Wednesdays but doesnôt drive, let us 
know and rides can be arranged.  Call Mike 
Cook at 517-242-1352.  

STEWARDSHIP REFLECTIONS 
 

ñHe said to them, óWhy are you afraid?  Have you no 

faith?ô ñ 
Mark 4:40 

 
Most of us like to be in control.  Loss of control makes us 
fearful.  Try changing your perspective, let God be the pilot!  
Thereôs an old saying ñdo you want to make God laugh?  
Tell him your plans.ò  Put your trust in God, He always has 
a better plan! 
 

 

That we put our complete trust in God and let go of our 
pride and ego.  

Masses for the Week of June 21, 2015 

Mon. 6/22 Weekday  Gn 12:1-9; Ps 33; Mt 7:1-5  

ALTAR APPOINTMENTS ï June 27th & 28th

Family Perspective 
By Bud Ozar 

 
Just as the apostles in todayôs Gospel were amazed at the 
power of Jesus so our children are amazed at our lack of 
fear of dark rooms or monsters in closets or under beds. As 
the apostles depended on Jesus, children depend on us to 
restore quiet to their lives. Getting out of bed at night to qui-
et a childôs fears is the stuff of holiness  

Bulletin deadline is 10:00 AM Monday for inclusion in Sundayôs 

bulletin. 

HAPPY FATHERS DAY 
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Alive for Christ 
2 Corinthians 5:14-17 

 
If we lived for ourselves, we would give little thought to oth-
ers. We would spend only on our own desires and not on 
the needs of others. We would limit family activities to the 
ones we enjoy. We would not give away money or posses-
sions beyond the deductions that lower our taxes. We 
would build up the economy at home, even if it meant that 
people abroad starved or suffered from AIDS. Living for 
ourselves would be costly to others. 
 
Paul says we should live for Christ. People in his day were 
sadly living for themselves. In Paulôs view, they were 
ñdeadò. Yes, they were breathing, but they were morally 
dead. Paul said Christ died for all in order to bring life to 
those who had died. Yes, he would bring eternal life to the 
physically dead, but Christ would also bring interior life to 
the morally dead. 
 
If we live for Christ, we will live for others. We will think not 
just of ourselves, but of the whole community. We will care 
about our neighbor, our municipality, and all the countries of 
the world. We will pay the taxes that improve life for others. 
We will lay down weapons that impoverish and kill. We will 
think differently about how we live. 
 
ñWhoever is in Christ is a new creation,ò Paul says. ñThe 
old things have passed away; behold, new things have 
come.ò We live for others. We live for Christ. 
 

 

Financial Activities 

Leadership and Mission 
PASTORAL COUNCIL OF ST. PATRICK PARISH 

 
This is the 3rd of an 8 week series highlighting criteria to 
become a vital parish according to diocesan standards. 
There are 35 total criteria and the 3rd category, Leadership 
and Mission, includes criteria 11 -16. 
 
Leadership and Mission as a category centers around our 
efforts and abilities to develop our staff and make sure they 
are well trained, as well as to provide ample opportunities 
for our parishioners to volunteer and be a part of a group or 
committee. The Pastoral Council responded mostly posi-
tively to the criteria in this category with 2 of the 3 being 
rated into the upper tier. 
 
Here is a summary of the some of the things that we are 
doing well that fall into this category: 
 

¶ Our parish has many different groups available for the 
Laity to volunteer for. 

 

¶ We had a long term vision implemented, but the new 
one - to become a vital parish - is in the process of get-
ting off the ground as you read these updates! 

 

¶ We give a lot of time, talent and treasures to those in 
need in our area - Giving Tree, donations to food 
banks, donations to the weekly community meal at First 
Congregational Church. 

 
There was one criteria that the PC thought we could be 
doing a better job with as a parish and that was #11: The 
parish has a clear sense of mission which is to be Christ-
centered. The mission is understood within the context of 
the local and universal Church. 
 
I would like to emphasize that we are not very weak in this 
area. Out of the five criteria that we identified as the weak-
est, this was the strongest one. Again, this will be a point of 
emphasis as we move forward with becoming a vital parish. 
Some of things I would love to see are more volunteers for 
our parish groups - we are in desperate need of more pa-
rishioners to help out, a greater emphasis on the fact that 
when we leave church each week we are actually being 
sent on a mission, and finally, more collaboration with our 
cluster parish St Joseph in Pewamo and with the Diocesan 
offices. 
 
Next week you'll get to hear about how we are doing in the 
area of Pastoral Care. 
 
Have a blessed week! 
Fr. Larry 

Womenôs Faith Sharing Group 
 
GREAT NEWS!  Womenôs Faith Sharing Group coming 
to St. Patrick Parish. 
 
There will be a meeting July 11th in the Parish Hall from 
9:00 AMð10:30 AM. 
 
For more information please contact either:  Sandy Steed 
517-647-0085, Carol Kahn 517-647-7959, Gloria Hensley 
517-647-2875 or Mary Herblet 517-743-1099. 



ST. PATRICK CHURCH Page 4 PORTLAND, MICHIGAN 

Youth Corner 
 

Junior High - OkïBIG change for the summerïBeginning 
on June 25th we will meet on THURSDAYS from 2:30 until 
4:00ïcome for fun, food, friends and faith!!!  See you at the 
Youth CIA Headquarters!!!  But wait!! who can come?ï 
same people as this past school yearïwe will make the 
switch over to the new 7th and 8th graders once school 
begins. 
 
High School  - We will start meeting again on Sundays 
from 6:00 until 8:00 pm beginning July 12th!  Why not 
sooner??!!!ïDYMO camp, Fatherôs Day, Summer Fest, 
Fourth of July weekend, wow! 
 
See you on July 12th for a water balloon dodge ball battle!!! 
(weather permitting of course) 
 
In Christôs Peace 
Mr. George 

Knights of Columbus News 

 
Thanks to all of the members who joined our June business 
meeting and election officers. 
 
The Parish Picnic and Summer Festival are right around 
the corner.  In past years many of you have been active in 
helping with these events.  Thank you for all your hard 
work.  Please come join the activities and continue your 
good work with these events 
 
If you are interested in joining the Knights of Columbus, 
Portland Council will be hosting a First Degree on Monday 
July 20th at 7:00 PM prior to our Social Meeting. 

Faith Formation New News 
 

Summer Office Hours 
Thursdays 9 AM-3 PM, except for July 2nd and 23rd.  I will 
have access to email and phone,  If you need assistance 
please contact me at 517-204-0363. 
 

New Sacramental Preparation 
Preparation for the Sacraments of First Communion and 
Confirmation will last two years beginning this coming fall of 
2015. With this in mind, if your child is of age to receive 
these Sacraments, they should attend Faith Formation clas-
ses in first and second grade for First Communion and at-
tend seventh and eighth grade for Confirmation.  
 

Any questions about this new requirement, contact Lori 
Thelen at 517-647-6505 x 419 or 
loritlen@portlandstpats.com  

 

New Service Project 
READ A BOOK ï DONATE A BOOK 

 

Help children learn to read and keep reading 
all year long. Start collecting new/used books 
for the Ionia County Literacy Council. This 
Council provides children with books to read 
during the summer to keep from falling behind 
in their reading skills. It also provides various services and 
events throughout the year. Learn more at ionialitera-
cy@gmail.com. 
 

There is a collection basket in the gathering area of the 
church for your donations. 
 

If you are a Monday Night Faith Formation student, put your 
name and grade on the books you donate. The grade with 
the most donations will be rewarded. There will be three 
collection times; for the months of Oct./Feb./May.  
 

If you have any questions regarding this project, contact 
Lori Thelen at 517-647-6505 x 419 or lorithe-
len@portlandstpats.com 

24 Hour Eucharistic Adoration  
Tuesday June 30ðWednesday, July 1 

 
St. Patrick Parish will have 24 hour Eucharistic Adoration 
beginning after 6:00 PM Mass, Tuesday, June 30, until 7:00 
PM, Wednesday, July 1.  This will be in unity with the U.S. 
Bishopsô Fortnight For Freedom from June 21 to July 4.   
 
Please come and commit to an hour of prayer in Jesusô real 
presence for the preservation of religious freedom and 
sanctity of marriage and human life.  Letôs come together in 
unity with Catholics from across the country to ask for 
Godôs mercy on our nation and world. 

Letôs Go To Bat For Kids 
Sponsored by Catholic Charities West Michigan 

 
To get your FREE tickets, visit ccwestmi.org/gotobat. So 
letôs fill the stands, celebrate family and go to bat for kids!  
 

¶ Join us for the 28
th
 annual Letôs Go to Bat for Kids!  

 

¶ This year is a celebration of family and is open to the 
entire public for free!  

 

¶ The Media Giants are back to take on the Padres.  
 

¶ Date: June 25, 2015 
 

¶ Location: Fifth Third Ballpark  
 

¶ Gates Open: 5:30 PM  
 

¶ First Pitch: 6:30 PM  
 

¶ First pitch thrown out by Bishop David J. Walkowiak 
 

¶ So letôs fill the stands, celebrate family and go to bat for 
kids! 

 

Fr. Larry King will be on Team-CCWM Padres 

We Donõt Know What the Future Holds, 
But We Know WHO Holds the Future 
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Thank You for a Great 2014 ï 2015  
School Year 

 

On behalf of our pastor Fr. Larry King, pastoral associate 
Deacon Don Sobolewski, assistant principal, Mrs. Sarah 
Townsend, and myself, I'd like to say how pleased we are 
to conclude another successful school year.   There were 
many exciting events that took place over the last nine 
months as well as many challenges.  In the end, we are 
proud of all that has been accomplished, and would like to 
say thank you. 
 

First, I would like to thank our student body.  Our students 
work hard both in their academics and in extracurricular 
activities and strive to serve as living examples of their 
Catholic faith.  We are proud of the way they represent their 
faith, families, school and themselves each and every day.   
 

Second, I would like to thank our school families for making 
the commitment to send their children to St. Patrick School.  
We appreciate that you are a part of our school family and 
that you let us be a part of yours.  This thank you extends 
to all of our grandparents, as well.  We just celebrated 
Grandparentôs Day which was a good reminder of how 
blessed we are to have the support that extends through 
the generations.   
 

I would also like to thank our top-notch teaching staff, 
school counselor, and parish staff members.  We have an 
outstanding staff who continuously go over and above to 
ensure they meet the needs of all our students.  I appreci-
ate and thank them for the time and effort they put forth 
each and every day. 
 

We are also thankful for our support staff.  We are blessed 
to have excellent administrative assistants who work in our 
school and parish office.  Their ability to multi-task and to 
accomplish so much each day never ceases to amaze me.  
In addition, we are blessed to have an excellent mainte-
nance and custodial staff who keep our school remarkably 
clean.  There are so many others, too many to name, from 
those who work in latchkey, the lunchroom and on the play-
ground.  Each of these individuals are involved in the im-
portant task of running our parish school. 
 

Thank you, too, to the volunteers who do so many things 
behind the scenes.  We rely on our school board members, 
PTO, and Athletic Association as well as many other groups 
and individuals who help out at the school throughout the 
school year.  Again, there are too many to name but each 
one of them does their part to ensure our students receive 
a top education. 
 

We would like to express our gratitude to all for your trust, 
support, and cooperation during the school year. We are 
appreciative and thankful to all who have anything to do 
with making St. Patrick School a great place to educate the 
children of Portland and its surrounding communities.  We 
hope that you will take time this summer to rest and enjoy 
the wonderful opportunity to renew body, mind, and spirit 
before we begin another school year. 
 

   Randy Hodge-School Administrator 

Protecting Godôs Children 
Awareness Session 

Sunday August 2nd ï 2:00pm to 5:00pm 
 

St. Patrick Parish will be hosting a Diocesan ñProtecting 
Godôs Childrenò Awareness Session from 2:00 pm to 5:00 
pm Sunday, August 2

nd
, 2015 in the Parish Hall.  Comple-

tion/attendance at an Awareness Session is required for all 
parish and school staff and for is also required for all volun-
teers working with children and for chaperones accompany-
ing children on field trips.  If you have not already attended 
a session, here is your opportunity.  Note: ALL Registra-
tions MUST be completed over the Internet on line.  Pre
-registration is required in order to insure that enough mate-
rials will be shipped to the parish for attendees. 
 
In order to register, go to www.virtus.org. 

¶ On the left side of the page, in the green column, click 
on the word ñRegistrationò in yellow font. 

¶ Click on ñView a list of sessionsò. 

¶ Click in the box stating ñSelect your organizationò. * 
Scroll down to ñGrand Rapids. MI (Diocese)ò and click 
on it.  

¶ Click ñSelectò.  

¶ Scroll down the page to see the locations. 

¶ Go to top of page and click the óStart Registrationò box.  

¶ Complete each step for the registration. You will be 
asked to create a username and password and to fill 
out additional information.   

 
NOTE: The national organization prints certificates exactly 
the way you register your first and last name.  Please regis-
ter by the end of the day, Wednesday July 29, 2015.  If you 
have any questions or have any difficulties registering, 
please Contact Lori Thelen at 517-647-6505 x419. 
 
VERY IMPORTANT: Because of the seriousness and im-
portance of the video part of the session, there will be no 
admittance after the video portion has begun.  Please arrive 
early. 

News from the Parish Office 
 

§ There will be no 6:00 PM Mass on Tuesday, June 23.  
 

§ Reminder that next weekend during the Summerfest 
the Mass schedule will be Saturday evening 4:30 PM, 
Sunday morning 7:30 AM and Sunday morning 10:30 
AM Outdoor Mass in Alton Park. 

 

§ The Parish Office Will be closed at noon on Tuesday, 
June 30th. 

 

§ Fr. Larry will be out of town the week of July 6thð10th.  
There will be no weekday Masses or Adoration. The 
Matience staff will be cleaning the Church so the 
Church will be closed. 
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In Memoriam Summerfest 2015 
 
Next weekend is our annual Summerfest celebration.  The 
Summerfest committee has been working hard for the past 
several months to make it a wonderful event, filled with af-
fordable fun!  Please remember that this is a PARISH 
event.  The proceeds go towards the support of our entire 
PARISH.  Andðwe need the cooperation of everyone in 
the parish to make it a success. 
 

¶ Buy your raffle tickets!  Weôve said it before, if eve-
ryone in the parish bought (or sold) their packet of tick-
ets, the raffle alone would net over $95,000! 

¶ Attend the event.  Yes, itôs a busy time of year, but 
please try to find time to stop in for an hour or so.  Buy 
one meal and/or a couple of drinks. 

¶ Work a Shift.  You can still sign up to work by going 
to the parish website (www.stpatrickportland) and click-
ing on the Sign Up button, or call Nick and Brandi 
Bengel at 517-285-6951. 

¶ Help set up.  Weôll be at the field on Thursday after-
noon, beginning around 4:00 PM. 

¶ Bring a dessert for the dinner.  Drop off homemade 
desserts at the Parish Hall on Saturday morning. 

¶ See the insert in todayôs bulletin for a complete 
schedule of events. 

 
ThanksðHope to see YOU there! 

Dominican Sisters - Grand Rapids 
Position Opening-Maintenance Specialist 

 
The Dominican Sisters ï Grand Rapids are seeking a full-
time Maintenance Specialist to  maintain facilities, equip-
ment and mechanical systems throughout the Marywood 
Campus and other properties of the Dominican Sisters ~ 
Grand Rapids.   
 
Applicants should have a minimum of 5 years of experi-
ence in general maintenance, plumbing, electrical, HVAC 
and basic construction and be knowledgeable of technical 
methods and various boiler and electronic operations.  
Must be certified in at least two specific trades.  Strong in-
terpersonal, communication (written and oral), independent 
thinking and judgment is required.    
 
Complete an application form in person or send cover let-
ter, salary requirements, resume and references to: 
 

Human Resources 
Dominican sisters ï Grand Rapids 

2025 E. Fulton 
Grand Rapids, MI 49503 

or  
HumanResources@GRDominicans.Org 

News from Neighboring Parishes 
St. Mary Parish Festival in Westphalia 

July 3rd & 4th, 2015. 
 
Volleyball Tournamentï Outdoor on Grass, 4 on 4 co-ed, 
ages high school and above.  Starts at 8:00 AM Saturday, 
July 4th.  Register by July 2nd by contacting Amber Feld-
pausch at amberfeldpausch@hotmail.com or 517-282-
2371. 
 
3 on 3 Basketball tournament-Starts at 8:00 AM Saturday, 
July 4th.  Fee for the tournament is $60.00 per team and is 
open to anyone 8 years or older with a team of 4 players.  
Forms are available at http://www.stmarychurch.net and are 
due no later than June 29th.  For more information call Rich 
& Amy Thelen at 989-587-0074. 

Keeping it Straight 
In any two way communication, there is: 

 

What you wanted to say. 
What you meant to say. 
What you said. 
What you think you said. 
What the other person heard you say. 
What the other person thinks he heard you say. 
What the other person thinks you meant to say. 
What the other person feels about what you said. 
What the other person says about what you said. 
What you think the other person said about what you 
said. 
 

Is it any wonder that misunderstandings are the 
most frequent source of family discord? 


